MEMORANDUM

TO:

Dr. William Blass



Chair, Research Council

FROM:
Dr. Andrew Kramer



Chair, Policy and Procedures Committee

DATE:

April 20, 2001
SUBJECT:
2000-2001 Committee Report

The 2000-2001 Policy and Procedures Committee was charged with proposing and shepherding the “Faculty Development Program” (i.e. sabbatical) through the Faculty Senate and the university’s administration. We coordinated our efforts with the Faculty Senate’s Professional Development Committee (Betsy Postow, Chair). The initial presentation to the Senate (November 20, 2000) was voted back to the committee in order to address two issues: 1) When does the “eligibility clock” start ticking, 2) Departments that will need financial assistance to participate in the program. A revised version of the FDP proposal was presented at the February 5, 2001, meeting of the Senate and it was unanimously approved. Appended below is the version adopted by the Senate (including additions to and deletions from the November 20, 2001, proposal).

In keeping with Dr. Gilley’s charge to advance the University of Tennessee into the ranks of the “Top 25 Public Universities” in the country we present this joint recommendation from the Research Council and the Professional Development Committee of the Faculty Senate. To provide for regular opportunities to re-invigorate our faculty and thereby increase the overall productivity of our university, we propose that the following “Faculty Development Program” be enacted. We note that the proposed program will enhance consistency and accountability across the University and visibility outside of the University. Policies similar to that which we are proposing are in place in many of the “Top 25” institutions as well as among our peers (please see the attached spreadsheet) and all emphasize the mutual benefits that accrue to both their faculties and their universities in general. Below, we detail our proposal for establishing the “Faculty Development Program” at the University of Tennessee.  Once this proposal is approved by the Board of Trustees, we recommend that the Faculty Senate be represented on the committee charged with incorporating the new policy into the Faculty Handbook.
Eligibility & Frequency tc "Eligibility & Frequency " \l 2
·
All full-time, tenured faculty

·
Every six years. The exact schedule and rotation will be determined by the department.
*    Eligibility begins to accrue with the first tenure-track appointment.
Pay & Benefits tc "Pay & Benefits " \l 2

·
      *
One semester: full pay and full benefits (e.g. health, retirement)

·

      *
Two semesters: half pay and full benefits

Application Procedure tc "Application Procedure " \l 3
·
Faculty member submits a proposal to their department head detailing how the time spent will enhance their research/creative activity and teaching program and the anticipated benefits (both individually and institutionally) of their participation

·
Each department should incorporate into their bylaws procedures for deciding on the acceptability of these proposals

·
Scheduling of individual leaves will rest with the department in coordination with the College

Program Funding, Departmental and Participant Responsibilities tc "Program Funding, Departmental and Participant Responsibilities " \l 2
·
No additional monies are necessary to fund this program Academic departments should arrange a rotation of courses and administrative assignments that allow faculty to participate in the program with minimal disruption of departmental offerings and functions.  To assure equitable access to the program across the University, supplemental College and/or University funding may be needed to allow some departments to provide necessary instruction.

·
Faculty participating in the program are to be paid their salaries and benefits as usual and departmental colleagues are expected to cover their classes and administrative responsibilities
·
Faculty participating in the program are expected to make arrangements for graduate student advising responsibilities before leaving campus

·
Faculty participating in the program are encouraged to take the “2-semester” option, thereby freeing half of their salary, which is to be returned to the home department to hire replacements, if necessary

·
Faculty participating in the program are encouraged to apply for external funds to augment their salaries, but are precluded from taking full-time employment at another institution during their participation in the program

Return to the University tc "Return to the University " \l 2
·
Faculty participating in the program must return to the University for at least one year of full-time employment

·
Within one semester of returning to the University, a written report must be submitted describing the activities carried out and benefits achieved from participation in the program

·
Within one semester of returning to the University, the faculty member should present a departmental colloquium to their colleagues and students describing the activities carried out and benefits achieved from participation in the program

A sabbatical program is currently under consideration by President Gilley. The following is an excerpt from an email sent to me by Bob Glenn, Faculty Senate President, on April 18, 2001:

Kathy Greenberg and I met with President Gilley and Katie High on April 3. I asked about his position on the Professional Leave program. Gilley said he was going to "move forward on it," that it is a "multi-campus problem. He has asked Dick Gorley (spelling? ... not sure I heard the name correctly) to collect comparable policies from other institutions, develop one for the UT campus. I told him that you and Betsy had done that, and that the Senate had approved a particular proposal; I encouraged him to contact you and Betsy for your information about the policies of other campuses. Gilley said he will try to complete a proposal for the June Trustees meeting, that a sabbatical program will be "good for professional development," that contrary to the views of some it is not at all a "paid vacation," and that since other top schools have such programs, UT needs one to be competitive.

In short, he is supportive of the concept and apparently intends to push for adoption by the Board of a sabbatical program of some kind. It may, however, be different from the version recommended by the Senate.
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